Town of East Hampton

Design Review Board
Wednesday, September 17, 2014
East Hampton Middle School

SPECIAL MEETING
Minutes

Present:  Chairman Kevin Burnham, Vice Chairman Scott Hill, Carolyn Beamer, and Michael Chicoine
Not Present:  Russell Dorflinger
Call to Order:   
Chairman Burnham called the regular meeting to order at 6:37 p.m. in the East Hampton Middle School Media Center.

Approval of Minutes  
Carolyn Beamer made a motion to approve the minutes dated August 13, 2014.  Motion was seconded by Scott Hill.  The motion carried 3-0-1.  Chairman Burnham abstained.    
Public Comment:
None
Communications:  
None
Plan Reviews:  
Application of Po Fong, 97 Main Street, for a Commercial Site Plan Modification Review and Special Permit pursuant to Section 5.1.C.1, Establishment for Retail Sales of Liquor for Consumption..
Po Fong, was before the board to discuss a proposed restaurant at 97 Main Street.  Plans have been submitted to the Planning & Zoning, Fire Marshal, and Chatham Health.  Ms. Fong had plans of the proposed signage for the restaurant in addition to the handicap parking on the site.  The plan is for a restaurant to be on the first floor which consists of 1800sf, with six tables and the kitchen in the rear.  The second floor will be a two bedroom apartment.  A handicap ramp will be installed on the side entrance door.  The signage and outside lighting was discussed.  
Scott Hill made a motion for the following items to be brought forth to the Planning and Zoning Commission for consideration.
· The letters of the signage comply with the ADA and the lighting is directed onto the sign and not onto neighboring property (based on the information that was provided to the board, we would like the final sign to conform to the current guidelines. 
· Confirm the pitch of the handicap ramp

· Check to make sure the meters do not block handicap accessible passage and this area is properly lighted
· Parking concern /limitations on the site of it being so close to the neighboring building- The concerns of the overall pedestrian access/handicap and otherwise.
The motion was seconded by Carolyn Beamer.
The motion passed unanimously.

Continued Business:  

Update on DRB Guidelines:
The Design Review Board has accepted the request to be present for the November 5th, 2014 P&Z meeting for a presentation.
Developing DRB Standards List to Add to the Draft Development Review Checklist:
New Business:   
None
Public Comment:  

Gary Hall, Liaison for the Planning and Zoning Commission stated to the DRB how important it is for the meeting to take place on November 5, 2014.
Adjournment:  

A motion was made by Mr. Chicoine, seconded by Ms. Beamer to adjourn the meeting at 7:19 p.m.  Voted (4-0)
Respectfully submitted, 

Kamey Cavanaugh
Recording Secretary
